Queensland Government

Cabinet – October 2019
Review of the Queensland Plan
Premier and Minister for Trade

1. [bookmark: _GoBack]The Queensland Plan (the Plan) was developed almost five years ago and outlines a 30-year, shared community vision for Queensland. The vision outlined in the Plan is supported by a framework of goals, targets and performance measures which aim to guide the actions of the state and local governments, business, the community and individual Queenslanders who share responsibility for achieving the vision.
2. Under the Queensland Plan Act 2014 (the Act), the Queensland Government is required to review the Plan by 29 October 2019.
3. As required by the Act, the Queensland Plan Ambassadors Council, community, business and industry were consulted in conducting the review. Public consultation was conducted through an online questionnaire, with a supporting Consultation Paper, in October and November 2018.
4. The review found that there is support for a long-term plan for Queensland and that the vision of the Plan broadly reflects the current aspirations of respondents to the review. The review also found that there is an ongoing role for the Ambassadors Council in continuing to champion the Plan.
5. Cabinet noted the key findings and recommendations from the Review of the Queensland Plan.
6. Cabinet approved the continuation of the Queensland Plan Act 2014 and associated requirements.
7. Cabinet noted the outcomes of the review would be included in the Queensland Plan Annual Progress Report 2018-19 to be tabled in the Legislative Assembly.
8. Attachments
· Queensland Plan Annual Progress Report 2018-19
